Letters from C. Röbelen to Frederik Sander
 

227 Röbelen to Sander





Hong Kong, 23rd November 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,

I am back from Hainan after a stay of eight weeks. The result is very bad, only found a large Saccolabium in quantity, and some Dendrobiums. I did not see the flower. The Saccolabiums are beginning to develop inflorescences. I have combed the entire island, but where there is nothing, nothing can be collected. Half of the island is populated (built on), most of the hills are cool, the temperature fell to 50ºF.

Tomorrow I shall go to Haiphong, from there to Tourane where I have more hope. At the end of December I shall look for Cypr. godefroyae, which I shall despatch via Mess. Maritime. If I do not receive a letter from you by mid or end of January, I shall return to Manila to, firstly, collect Aerides sanderiana, then Vanda sanderiana etc. 

With this mail I am sending 4 crates of Saccolabium, Dendrobium; these will go via SS. Ancona to Colombo, then on the other mail steamer to London. One doesn’t know, but I guess they will arrive 8 days after the receipt of this letter. I do not intend to stay long in Touran.

I have drawn $400 via Behn Meyer & Co. In Haiphong or Saigon I shall draw via Rothschild. The Haiphong journey was expensive because I had to take soldiers with me everywhere.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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